
 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the East Cypress Road Phase 3 Project in Fiscal Year 2025. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Oakley, located at 3231 Main Street, 

Oakley, California 94561.  

 

The funding would be used for constructing essential roadway and emergency route 

improvements along East Cypress Road between Jersey Island Road and Bethel Island Road, 

including utility undergrounding, roadway widening, and sidewalk/bike lane improvements. The 

project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will upgrade an important emergency 

route to meet increasing traffic demand and ensure safety, accessibility, and mobility for daily 

travel and in the event of an emergency. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for the purposes authorized by 

23 USC 133(b)(8). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Mark DeSaulnier 

Member of Congress 


